

TEST 5

I. Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others

- | | | | |
|-------------------|-----------------|-----------------|------------------|
| 1. A. <u>meal</u> | B. <u>meat</u> | C. <u>bread</u> | D. <u>reason</u> |
| 2. A. <u>tin</u> | B. <u>tight</u> | C. <u>shine</u> | D. <u>fine</u> |
| 3. A. <u>beat</u> | B. <u>meat</u> | C. <u>bean</u> | D. <u>threat</u> |

II. Find the word which is not the same with the others in a group

- | | | | |
|------------|----------|------------|----------|
| 4. A. well | B. sick | C. healthy | D. fit |
| 5. A. live | B. smile | C. sleep | D. happy |

III. Choose the word or phrase that best completes the sentence

6. Marie is notintelligenther sister
A. more/as B. so/so C. so/as D. the/of
7. The Sears Tower isbuilding in Chicago
A. taller B. the more tall C. the tallest D. taller and taller
8. Many young people enjoy.....community service
A. do B. to do C. doing D. does
9.is your telephone number?
A. When B. Which C. What D. How
10. Her birthday isFriday, August 20th
A. at B. on C. in D. of
11. I don't want much sugar in coffee. Just, please
A. little B. a little C. few D. a few
12. The teacher wantsstay here after school
A. that you B. for you C. you to D. you
13. My neighborhood is great for outdoor activitiesit has beautiful parks, sandy beaches and fine weather
A. because B. so C. but D. and
14. In the cinema weeat or drink anything
A. must B. should C. shouldn't D. can
15. "....."- "It's one of the most beautiful beaches in the world"
A. What is My Khe Beach in Da Nang like?
B. What does My Khe Beach in Da Nang look like?
C. How does My Khe Beach in Da Nang look?
D. What does My Khe Beach in Da Nang like?

IV. Each of the following sentences has one mistake. Identify and correct the mistakes

16. While we were on holiday, we were spending most of our time sightseeing
.....

17. Paul listened to his iPod, so he didn't hear the doorbell ring

.....

18. He is a most intelligent student in our class

.....

19. Your new car is more cheaper than John's

.....

20. He left college when he is 17

.....

V. Give the correct form of the words

20. You should stay..... (health)

21. Howis the river? (length)

22. Lan was absent from class because of her (sick)

23. He has a bad cold. He feels very (pleasant)

24. I have anwith my doctor at 5 p.m (appoint)

VI. Put the verbs in brackets into the correct verb form

26. He (have).....dinner when his friends called

27. She (cook).....at the moment. That's why she can't answer the phone

28. Jane (leave).....just a few minute ago

29. She (be).....extremely quite since her husband died

30. Do you know that Mrs.Janet (work).....here for sixteen years?

I thought she (start).....working here ten years ago

VII. Choose the correct answer A,B,C or D for each of the gaps to complete the following text

Tokyo, the capital of Japan, is a big city. The city is filled with factories, large office buildings, banks, restaurants and shops of all sizes. It is a (31).....for Japanese art, and is home to more than 100 colleges and universities. The city is (32).....an important seaport. Most Japanese companies have (33)..... main offices in Tokyo. At the heart of Tokyo is the Imperial Palace. This is the place (34).....the Emperor of Japan lives with his family. Tokyo is one of the world's biggest and most crowded (35).....

31. A. house B. city C. center D. capital

32. A. and B. also C. but D. so

33. A. its B. their C. theirs D. some

34. A. what B. where C. which D. for

35. A. city B. a city C. cities D. the cities

VIII. Read the passage and then answer the questions

Ba Be Lake is the largest lake in Viet Nam. It is a mountainous area, nearly 250 km from Ha Noi. When you get to the entrance of Ba Be National Park, you

have another 16 kilometer drive through the park to arrive at the small village “Pac Ngoi” of Tay Minority. You can stay overnight in a local stilt house.

The next day you can get on your boat and have a trip on Ba Be Lake. You can enjoy the wonder landscape. During the boat trip you can visit some caves and the Dau Dang Waterfall. You can also watch the local communities with their daily life

36. What is Ba Be Lake?

.....
.....

37. Where is it?

.....
.....

38. How can we visit the small village “Pac Ngoi” of Tay Minority?

.....
.....

39. What can we visit during the boat trip on Ba Be Lake?

.....
.....

40. What can we watch the local communities?

.....
.....

IX. Finish the second sentence with the same meaning with the given sentence

41. Tim is better at English than Susan

-> Susan
isn't.....

42. We spent five hours getting to London

-> It
took.....

43. Listening to music gives him pleasure

-> He
enjoys.....

44. She is more beautiful than her younger sister

-> Her.....
.....

45. They began studying English in 2004

->

They.....

.....

X. Make questions with the underlined words or phrases

46. It is five kilometers from our house to the mountain

.....

.....

47. The show lasts two hours and a half

.....

.....

48. Watching too much TV is not good because it hurts your eyes

.....

.....

49. Both parents and their children enjoy the programme

.....

.....

50. Mr.Cuong did morning exercises at 5.30 yesterday

.....

.....

TEST 6

I. Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|--------------------|---------------------|-----------------------|
| 1. A. <u>c</u> ity | B. <u>c</u> entre | C. <u>c</u> ountry | D. <u>c</u> igarette |
| 2. A. help <u>e</u> d | B. want <u>e</u> d | C. sound <u>e</u> d | D. suggest <u>e</u> d |
| 3. A. h <u>o</u> tel | B. ph <u>o</u> to | C. m <u>o</u> ve | D. pag <u>o</u> da |

II. Find the word which is not the same with the others in a group

- | | | | |
|----------------------|-------------|------------|-------------|
| 4. A. walk
bag | B. compass | C. plaster | D. sleeping |
| 5. A. forest
city | B. mountain | C. lake | D. |

III. Choose the word or phrase that best completes the sentence

6. Please turnthe light. The room is so dark
A. with B. at C. in D. on
7. Can youthe tables and chairsthe next room? There are some more students
A. move/ to B. take/ in C. move/ in D. take/ on
8. I am having a math lesson but I forgot myI have some difficulty
A. calculator B. bike C. pencil case
D. pencil sharpener
9.you like a cup of tea?
A. Would B. Will C. What D. Does
10.Mai and Lan are interested in listening to music
A. because B. both C. neither D. so
11. The book isthe adventure of three close friends
A. on B. from C. at D. about
12. They invite specialto appear in the show
A. character B. guests C. foxes D. like
13. “What is yourTV programme?” – “It is cartoons”
A. good B. favourite C. best D. like
14. “.....do you like the Modern English programme?” – Because it helps me with my English
A. What B. How C. When D. Why

15. My father works late tomorrow, so he willthe first part of the film on VTV1

- A. miss B. lose C. forget D. cut

IV. Complete the following sentences with the given words

And but so because although

16. Children love cartoonsthey make them feel happy

17.the newsreader speaks really fast, my father can hear everything

18. The animal programme is so lateI can't wait for it

19. Some game shows are popular,I never watch them

20. My sister is a weatherwoman,my father is a newsreader

V. Fill in the blank with a suitable preposition

21. I am not familiarthat book. Whose is it?

22. John's thermos bottle is fullcoffee

23. Kathy was absentclass yesterday

24. Are you readythe test?

25. The school cafeteria only openslunchtime

VI. Find and correct mistakes in these sentences

26. London is a expensive city

.....

27. The party was such boring that I decided to leave early

.....

28. My father's office are on the second floor

.....

29. Peter earned many money last year

.....

30. How long does it take you getting to school?

.....

VII. Give the correct form of the words in brackets

31. The shopshowed me a lot of new models (assit)

32. If you want to get more, please contact Mr.Phong (inform)

33. It is a good restaurant, the food there is very (taste)

34. He fell off the bike, but hiswere not serious
(injure)

35. You shouldn't talk about her character only through her.....

(appear)

VIII. Choose the correct answer A,B,C or D for each of the gaps to complete the following text

Last month Lan's father (36).....her to a glass factory. They visited the recycling workshop where the broken glass was smashed (37).....small pieces, and the glass was washed with a particular detergent liquid. After that, it was dried up and mixed (38).....some chemicals. The mixture was put into a very (39).....temperature furnace to melt into liquid. The workers in the factory used long pipes (40).....the liquid into a variety of shapes. All the glassware looks nice. Lan was very impressed by the journey.

36. A. asked B. took C. told D. gave

37. A. under B. into C. in D. on

38. A. in B. of C. up D. with

39. A. high B. strong C. low D. weak

40. A. change B. to make C. to blow D. to have

IX. Finish the second sentence with the same meaning with the given sentence

41. I accomplished this task in three months

-> It

took.....

.....

42. The café has a lot of tables

->

There.....

.....

43. New York has more billionaires than Tokyo

->

Tokyo.....

.....

44. Mr.Lam lived in the country when he was a child

-> Mr.Lam
used.....

.....

45. You forgot to turn off the TV last night, didn't you?

-> You didn't
remember.....

.....

X. Make questions with the underlined words or phrases

46. The Wingless Penguin is about the adventure of a child penguin who has no win

.....

.....

47. I went to bed at 11 o'clock last night

.....

.....

48. She bought that dictionary because she didn't know many English words

.....

.....

49. She will be fourteen on her next birthday

.....

.....

50. It is about two kilometers from my house to the movie theater

.....

.....

TEST 7

I. Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others

1. A. grandparents B. brothers C. uncles D. fathers
2. A. request B. project C. neck D. exciting
3. A. Thursday B. thanks C. these D. birthday

II. Find the word which is not the same with the others in a group

4. A. visit B. repaint C. wish D. house
5. A. Korea B. Japanese C. Scottish D. Dutch

III. Choose the word or phrase that best completes the sentence

6. My sister likes going to the cinemaI like watching TV at home
A. and B. but C. because D. or
7. I like watching football matches, but I am not very goodplaying football
A. at B. in C. on D. for
8.sports do you like watching on TV?
A. How B. What C. Do D. How often
9. When you go to the zoo, don'tthe animals
A. play B. do C. tease D. watch
10. Playing sports helps us to get
A. fat B. free C. fittest D. fitter
11. Iher since Ia student
A. know/am B. knew/ was C. have known/ am D. have known/ was
12. When we were in Stockholm, we had coffee and cakesa coffee shopthe Old Town
A. on/ on B. at/ at C. in/ in D. on/ at
13. This is the first time Ia 3D film
A. watch B. watched C. have ever watched D. have never watched
14. I usually play football when I have
A. spare time B. good time C. no time D. times
15. An plays soccer three times a week, so he looks very
A. sport B. sports C. sporty D. sporting

IV. Give the correct form of the words

16. There are lots of(beauty) beaches in Vietnam

17. Air(pollute) is a big problem in the big cities
 18. Spring is(warm) than Fall. But Summer is the(hot) season of a year
 19. His(tooth) are small and white
 20. I go to visit my grandparents(one) a month

V. Match the sentence halves

21. What is the name of your favourite TV programme?	a. Because they are colorful and funny
22. Why do you like the programme?	b. It is Steven Spielberg
23. How many hours a day do you watch?	c. In California, USA
24. What time is the cartoon on?	d. In 1926
25. Who is the director of the film?	e. Because it is very exciting
26. What channel is the film on?	f. Twice a week, usually at weekend
27. Why do you like cartoons?	g. About two hours a day
28. When did John Logie Baird make the first TV set?	h. It is the Science programme
29. How often do you watch football on TV?	i. It is on VTV3
30. Where is Hollywood?	j. It is at 7:30 pm

VI. Choose the correct answer A,B,C or D for each of the gaps to complete the following text

Sydney is the (31).....of the state New South Wales in Australia. It is the largest, oldest and perhaps the (32).....beautiful city in Australia. Sydney has a population of 4.5 million. Its Harbour is one of the largest in the world, and famous (33).....the Harbour Bridge and the Opera House. The streets in the city centre are narrow (34).....many art galleries, restaurants, pubs but the streets in Paddington are (35).....and houses are big

31. A. home B. site C. capital D. village
 32. A. more B. most C. less D. fewer
 33. A. with B. for C. in D. at
 34. A. on B. at C. to D. with
 35. A. narrow B. short C. long D. wide

VIII. Read the passage and then answer the questions

Many people who work in London prefer to live outside of it, and to go to their offices, factories or schools everyday by train, car or bus, even though this means they have to get up earlier in the morning and come home later in the evening.

One advantage of living outside of London is that houses are cheaper. Even a small flat in London without a garden costs quite a lot to rent. With the same amount of money, one can get a little house in the country with a garden of one's own.

Then, in the country one can rest from the noise and hurry of the town. Although one has to get up earlier and spend more time in trains or buses, one can sleep better at night, and during weekends. In summer evenings one enjoys the fresh, clean air of the country. If one likes gardens, one can spend one's free time digging, planting, watering and doing the hundred and one other jobs which are needed in a garden.

36. What do many people who work in London prefer?

.....
.....

37. What is one advantage of living outside London?

.....
.....

38. What can a person enjoy when he lives in the country?

.....
.....

39. What can a person get in the country with the same money of a small flat in London?

.....
.....

40. What can a person with the interest in gardening do in the country?

.....
.....

IX. Finish the second sentence with the same meaning with the given sentence

41. Is there a colorful picture in your room?

->

Does.....
.....

42. Peter is the best at English in his class

->

Nobody.....
.....

43. Let's have a picnic in the park on the weekend

->

Why.....

.....

44. My house is near the supermarket

-> My house is

not.....

.....

45. How much are these red notebooks?

->

What.....

.....

X. Make questions with the underlined words or phrases

46. The party will start at seven o'clock in the morning

.....

.....

47. Pokemon cartoons are made in Japan

.....

.....

48. I like TV game shows best

.....

.....

49. TV viewers can show about the weather in their regions from the weather forecast

.....

.....

50. It took Dr.Phong 10 minutes to fill Van's tooth.

.....

.....